
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

School Spectacular 

Congratulations to the students 

from Mudgee Public who 

participated in the NSW 

Department of Education’s School 

Spectacular last week. The School 

Spectacular will air on Channel 7 

at 7pm on December 7 for those 

wishing to see the event. A big 

thank you to Mrs Meers, Mrs 

Uryszek and Mrs Etherington who 

supervised the girls and endured 

some late nights during the week 

away.  

Huntington Music Festival 

Congratulations again to twelve of 

our students who performed for a 

large audience at the Huntington 

Estate Music Festival on Friday. 

The students and Mrs Caligari 

were interviewed by ABC Radio’s 

Classic FM station and we look 

forward to hearing this! Our 

thanks to Huntington Estate for 

allowing other Mudgee Public 

Concert Band members to attend 

the concert on Friday morning.  

Obstacle Fun Challenge 

Despite the hot weather, all 

children had a great time in the 

Obstacle Fun Challenge. Our 

thanks to the parents who helped 

on the day, setting up and 

supervising the obstacles. Also 

thanks to Mrs O’Brien and her 

class who helped setup and pack 

up and assisted other classes 

when they went through the 

challenge. We are very proud of 

them.   

Final PBL Assembly 

The final PBL assembly for the 

year will occur next Friday 6th 

December. The Primary assembly 

will commence at 11.40 and the 

Infants at 12.25.  

Swimming Lessons 

Next week our Support Unit and 

Year 2 will attend swimming 

lessons at the Mudgee Pool from 

2nd to 12th December. Permission 

notes have been sent home and 

need to be returned this week. 

Wheelchair Sports NSW 
Roadshow 

The Roadshow is an exciting, 

informative and interactive display 

of wheelchair sports. There are 

limited places to attend this 

presentation. Years 4, 5 and the 

Support unit will have the 

opportunity to attend. The cost is 

$4.00 Permission notes will be 

sent out today.  

Mrs Ros Rogers 

Relieving Principal 

Like us on our Facebook page ‘Mudgee Public School P&C’ and follow us  

for all the latest updates, events and excursion arrival times. 
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DIARY DATES 

Wednesday 27 November 

Yr6—7 Orientation Day MHS 

Mon 2 Dec – Thurs 12 Dec 

Swimming Yr2 & Supp. Unit 

Wednesday 4 December 

Wheel Chair Sports Roadshow 

Scripture Assembly 2pm 

Thursday 5 December 

Wheel Chair Sports Roadshow 

Girls Softball—SYD 

Friday 6 December 

PBL Assembly — 

Primary 11.40am   Infants 12.25pm 

All visitors to the school MUST sign in the visitors book in the front office. Where students arrive late or need to 

depart early, again this is done through the front office. 

Have you contacted the school with your updated/changed details? It is important that the school is able to 

contact you in case of an emergency. 

If your child has a change of routine please send a note to the classroom teacher. 

Emergency calls to the office before 2.00pm please. 

SCHOOL BANKING - Wednesday (Volunteers welcome!) 

BREAKFAST CLUB - Monday - Friday 8.45am-9.10am  

UNIFORM SHOP - Wednesday 2.30pm-3.30pm (Residence Building via Perry St) 

mailto:mudgee-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


LIBRARY NEWS 

Book Club - Issue 8 orders are 

due next Monday, Dec. 2nd. Please 

have all orders finalised by 

then, no late orders can be 

accepted. This is the last order for 

the year and a really great time to 

get some Christmas presents and 

support the school at the same 

time. REMEMBER if you are 

wanting the order to be a surprise, 

make sure you mark it as a GIFT 

and I will contact you instead of 

sending it home with the students.  

Borrowing - This week is the last 

week students are allowed to 

borrow books to take home. After 

this week it will be returning only 

to ensure all the books come back 

before the end of the school term. 

Stocktake will be taking place in a 

couple of weeks time and I need all 

books to be returned by then.  

Happy Reading!  

Mrs Siobhan Vitnell 

Librarian 

OFFICE INFORMATION 

Are you leaving MPS? 

Any families / students who are 

leaving Mudgee Public School and 

NOT returning in 2020 please 

come into the office and speak 

with someone regarding your 

intentions. It is important that the 

school is aware to assist with  the 

allocation of class numbers for 

2020.  

Lost Property 

A number of lost items  are in the 

lost property boxes located in 

both the Primary and Infants 

areas. Please ask at the office if 

you wish to search those areas for 

any lost articles. All clothing that 

is labelled will be returned to 

students, however, items of 

clothing that are not claimed by 

the end of  term will be given to 

the Uniform shop  for second 

hand clothing or charity.   

Medical Needs 

If your child has a medical 

condition, takes medication and /

or their medical condition has 

changed please ensure the office 

is advised. Necessary up to date 

medical Asthma & Anaphylaxis 

plans must be provided and 

signed by the doctor. ALL 

medication should be provided  in 

the correct packaging and labelled 

with correct dosage.  

Stud ents  arr i v i ng  or 
returning to School 

Students should be accompanied 

by a parent/carer or adult when 
presenting at the front office to 

sign in to school. Students 

leaving school grounds MUST 

be signed out by the parent/

carer or adult listed on the 

students emergency contact. 

information. ID may need to be 
provided. Office Administration 

Mudgee Public School would like to thank 

the following businesses who kindly support 

our Breakfast Club. A big thank you also to 

our wonderful staff & volunteers!  

Every time you 
make 3 deposits 
through school 
banking your 

name will go into a draw. 

If your name is drawn out you get 
to pick one of the 47 Prizes from 

the Lucky Dip Box 

It’s never to late to join school  
banking. You can open a      

Youth Saver Account online or  
at the Commonwealth Bank.

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

Term  4 Week  7 

   KC Jimmy Anderson 

   KL Kaylee Robertson 

   KG Ethan Dover 

   KH Darcey Kost 

   K/1N  Owen Wray 

   1C Fletcher King 

   1S Zoe Hawkins 

   1R Brooklyn Hall 

   1T Scarlet Pendlebury 

   2L Ruby O’Brien 

   2S Owen Cameron 

   2C Lucas Bryant 

   2W William Morris-Belpitt 

   MW Lilly Hill 

   3B Jasper Doyle 

   3W Charlotte Longmuir 

   3F Lucy Storey 

   4D Mollie McCall 

   4E Ruby-Rose Foster 

   5G Liliann Hemingway 

   5C Tobias Begg 

   5/6J Jessica Halbisch 

   5/6B  Jonah Hogden 

   6A Briannah Ellis 

   6M Kayla King 

   GY Jordan Nixon-Shaw 

   LA Kaiden McMillian 

   MS Jimmy-James Leaver 

   SM Levi Davis 



P&C Update 
Obstacle Fun Challenge  

Last week was hot and smoky but the smoke cleared 

just enough for the obstacle fun challenge to go ahead 

on Friday.  It was fantastic to see the students giving all 

the obstacles a go and the smiles on their faces.  Thank 

you to all the families who raised funds for the 

challenge. The final tally for the amount raised is not 

yet in but we'll keep you posted.  To order prizes, if 

you registered online, please login to 

www.myprofilepage.com.au and follow the prompts by 

selecting the ORDER MY PRIZE button.  If you raised 

funds online as well as cash, you can still submit your 

prizes online, however, please return any money and 

sponsorship forms to the canteen in an envelope with 

your name and class written on the back page of the 

form.  If you did not register online and raised funds in 

cash, please complete the back page of the 

sponsorship form with your prize requests (if desired) 

and return the form and money to the canteen by 

Wednesday, 27th November.  We will order your prizes 

for you. 

The challenge could not have 

happened without the help 

and support of some fantastic 

people and businesses.  Thank 

you to Lions Club Mudgee who 

donated their time and the 

huge inflatable final obstacle.  

Thank you also to Floppa's 

Automotive, Kruger Carpets, 

Stotts Painting and Mid-Western Regional Council for 

donating equipment to build the obstacles.  A huge 

THANK YOU to the fantastic volunteers and Mr 

Webster who helped set up and pack up, to those who 

helped in the canteen and those who stood in the sun 

all day to make sure the kids were safe on the course.  

Thank you to Mrs O'Brien and the students from 5/6J 

who helped set up and pack up and helped any kids 

who needed assistance on the course.  What an 

amazing group of kids.  They showed great leadership, 

responsibility and care for their fellow students.  

Finally, thank you to the P&C event working committee 

- Stacey Pound, Tracey Cameron, Robyn Chase, Simone

Hurrell, Lucy Pye, Jennifer Roberts and Jemma Williams

who worked behind the scenes planning and running

the event.

Uniform Shop 

Open Wednesday 2.30pm to 3.30pm 

The Uniform Shop has a great new school year 

promotion.  Spend over $150 in a single transaction 

and receive 10% off the total value.  This offer will run 

from 1st December 2019 to 31st January 2020 and is 

valid in-store and online (use discount code MPS2020). 

You can drop in and see us in the school residence on 

the corner of Perry and Denison Streets on 

Wednesdays (2.30pm - 3.30pm) or order online from 

www.mudgeepublicpandc.com.au and your order will 

be delivered to your child’s classroom every 

Wednesday. 

Canteen 

Thank you to all the volunteers who helped in the 

canteen last week.  It was a very busy week in the 

canteen, especially with the obstacle challenge on Friday 

so everyone's help was very much appreciated.  Thank 

you to the volunteers from 3W.  Even our Parent 

Community 

Liaison Officer 

and parent from 

3W, Liz Halbisch, 

found a few hours 

to help along with 

regular Monday 

volunteers.   

This week it's 

3F's turn to help. 

No cooking skills 

are required and you can name your day and hours.  If 

you can help, please send Tracey a text on 0418 452 278 

or simply drop down to the canteen.  

Term 4 Roster 

Week Class Week Class 

7 3F 9 4K 

8 4E 10 4D 

P&C Dates for the Diary: 

Next General Meeting: Monday 9th December, 6pm. 

School residence.  Children are welcome. 

PBL Assembly Garden Produce and Bake Sale: Friday, 

6th December. 

http://www.mudgeepublic.com.au/


Mudgee Gymnastics
www.gymisfun.com

33 Inglis Street, Mudgee

sacha@gymisfun.com 

Holiday Gym 
Thursday 19th December  

Friday 20th December 
Pre School Gym 4-5 years  

09.30am -10.30am  
Little Ninjas 5-7 years  

10.30am -11.30am 
Big Ninjas 8-12 years  
11.30am -12.30pm 

$18 one day / $30 two days 
Gym Fun 5-8 yrs & Gym Skills 9 yrs + 

09.30am -12.30pm  
$45 one day / $80 two days 

Book your place NOW 
sacha@gymisfun.com 
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